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Brian Welch, Executive Director 
101 East Capitol, Suite 207 

Little Rock, Arkansas 72201 
Office: 501-683-1882 

 
 
 
TO:  Gregg Parish, Executive Director 
 Public Defender Commission 
 
FROM: Brian Welch, Executive Director, Arkansas Commission for Parent Counsel 
DATE: May 10, 2021 
SUBJECT: Appropriation Changes 
 
Gregg, 
 
Please accept this memo as request to adjust our appropriation totals within the confines of 
our appropriated funds. Pursuant to Act 1007 of 2021, Section 13, we are requesting 
$60,000.00 be added to Commitment Item 14 “Legal Services / Refunds – 
Reimbursement” Fund HSC3766, Funds Center X66. The $60,000.00 total amount would be 
deducted from the Extra Help appropriation in Commitment Item 01 to account for those funds 
going to Commitment Item 14.  
 
As we will no longer be adding any new extra help attorneys in the future, I am requesting that 
we move another $60,000 from Extra Help to Reimbursements. Our outlay for Extra Help is 
currently projected for only $238,568.20 for the year and we have $310,000 in that line item, 
leaving an excess of $71,431.80. This created a need to transfer monies from our Extra Help line 
item to our contract reimbursement line item where we can better use the funds.  
 
If you need other information or if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 
501-258-3751 or brian.welch@arkansas.gov. Thank you for all your assistance in this matter.  
 
 
 
Brian D. Welch II, Executive Director 
Arkansas Commission for Parent Counsel  
101 E. Capitol Ave., Ste 207 
(501) 683-0132 Office (501) 749-9016 Mobile 
brian.welch@arkansas.gov 
 
 

Arkansas Commission for 
Parent Counsel 
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TO: Larry Walther, Director 

Department of Transformation and Shared Services 

Governor Asa Hutchinson 
Secretary Amy Fecher 
Director Anne Laidlaw 

MEMORANDUM 

Department of Finance & Administration 

FROM: Anne W. Laidlaw, DBA Director{o\W 

May 21, 2021 DATE: 

SUBJECT: Sustainable Building Revolving Loan Fund - Appropriation Transfer FY22 

The purpose of the above referenced appropriation is to provide loans to State Agencies for the 
Sustainable Building Design Program pursuant to ACA §22-3-1901. 

The Sustainable Revolving Loan Fund (RLF) Review Committee and TSS recommended a Sustainable 
Building Design Loan be awarded to the recipient listed below, which was subsequently approved by the 
Governor and your office for a revolving loan as follows: 
Recipient: Henderson State University 
Loan Award: $996,450 
Description: Two (2) HVAC related projects on the HSU campus in Arkadelphia: (1) a complete 

chiller replacement at Newberry Hall dormitory, and (2) the replacement of rooftop 
HVAC package units at the Duke Wells Hall gymnasium. 

TSS OBA has entered into a Loan Agreement (attached) for the purpose of transferring funds upon receipt 
of approved project pay request to the agency for payment of all contractual obligations authorized through 
the RLF program and loan agreement. 

Therefore, OBA requests the following appropriation and funding transfer be permitted for: 

Fiscal Year: 
Fund: 
Fund Center: 
Amount: 
Agency: 
Loan#: 

FY2022 
MBD0100 - Sustainable Building Design Revolving Loan Fund 
T82 - Building Design Revolving Loan Program 
$996,450 
Henderson State University 
100-21-01 RLF

Anne W. Laidlaw, OBA Director 

Division of Building Authority 
501 Woodlane, Suite 101 N * Little Rock, AR 72201 * 501.682.1833 
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